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Senator George Campbell

Chair

Finance and Public Administration References Committee

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Senator Campbell

Senate Inquiry into the Commonwealth Government’s Information Technology Outsourcing Initiative

Thank you for the opportunity to provide a submission to your committee’s inquiry into the Commonwealth Government’s information technology (IT) outsourcing initiative.  

The Australian Capital Region Information Industries Development Board (IIDB) was formed to work with the ACT Government to accelerate the development of the ACT region as a globally recognised centre for information industry innovation, intellectual property development and education and training excellence.

The IIDB firmly believes that a strong, diverse and sustainable IT industry base in the ACT region is integral to improving IT service delivery to the majority of Commonwealth agencies that are Canberra-based.  In order to achieve this vision, the IIDB contends that the Commonwealth must facilitate and encourage growth of Australia’s IT industry by levering their spending in this area.

Industry development, as well as leading to more exports and employment, also ensures that Australia develops the capability and infrastructure to fully capture the productivity benefits of the information technology opportunity.  The IIDB therefore supports the suggestion, raised in the Humphry Report, for a review of the industry development aspects of Commonwealth outsourcing.

The IIDB consulted widely in developing this submission.  In doing so, it was clear that there is a widespread view in the ACT business community that many aspects of the process existing before the Humphry Review were flawed or created undesirable results.

Substantial segments of the ACT IT industry considered that the implementation model selected by the Commonwealth Government prevented the vast majority of Australian IT companies from participating.  In addition, a large number of companies that operate as sub-contractors experienced difficulties with the model.  However, it is also generally accepted that the process had improved from the initial outsourced groups, and that a well-implemented outsourcing regime can indeed provide substantial opportunities for industry development.

The IIDB believes that adherence to a model embodying the following key principles will actively promote the efficient, innovative and equitable operation of the Commonwealth’s outsourcing initiative:

· the most competitive sourcing system;

· best practice industry development;

· long-term flexibility; and

· transparency.

These principles can best be promoted by a model that has low barriers of entry for all participants, and allows for agencies to vary the contracting arrangements in a timely and efficient manner.  This encourages agencies to assess and plan their individual IT requirements, thereby building a strong relationship between suppliers and customers aimed at maximising the strengths of both.

The IIDB considers an integral step toward this model to be development of stronger relations between the Commonwealth Government and industry suppliers.  IT outsourcing provides an excellent opportunity to trial such initiatives as government-industry staff exchanges, reforms aimed at making individual outsourcing contracts more commercial in nature, and encouraging greater interaction between outsourcing agencies and SME service providers.  Such mechanisms would in turn engender a greater understanding of the relative strengths of the private and public sectors in IT service delivery, leading to innovation and efficiencies in electronic service delivery to the Commonwealth.

It is apparent that the implementation model for the Commonwealth’s IT outsourcing initiative has a large impact on end users and industry development.  Your inquiry offers an excellent opportunity to make tangible improvements to the implementation of the Government’s outsourcing initiative in the light of the recently concluded Humphry Review.

I wish you well in your efforts and look forward to seeing the results of this important inquiry.

Yours sincerely

Brand Hoff

Chair

Information Industries Development Board
